  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2023
10:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, March 10, 2023, at 
10:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 22, 2023, as written.

President Camardelle stated that the commissioners just got back from the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control Association Annual Meeting in Washington DC. They got to meet with Congressman Scalise, Kennedy, Cassidy, Graves and Troy Carter. They had a successful trip. President Camardelle thanked the Governor, CPRA, Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron, Jefferson Parish President Sheng and Council Members Templet and Marion Edwards for their support for our current breakwater project. He stated that the session will start April 10, 2023 and he will be on top of watching the session so the levee board gets money from this session. He thanked the commissioners for attending the meetings in Washington. He stated that every project takes some time and we are always working on the next levee or breakwater to build to save the island.
Mr. Joe Chauvin was recognized from GIS Engineering and gave the following report:
1. The COE was at the last town meeting and stated that the emergency levee repair is almost finished. They will bid out the whole levee repair soon and will take over one year to complete. They will also renourish the current gulf breakwater and are doing a 3-year study with the possibility of adding more breakwaters in the gulf. President Camardelle stated that there is a disconnect from Washington COE and Louisiana. He had better news while in Washington. A meeting will be set up with the Colonel to address the concern. 2. The contractor is back on site working on the Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters topping off small rocks and working on breakwater #1. The contractor should be finished in April. Joint motion to add $45,000.00 to the engineering contract for the Caminada Breakwater Project. 3. Levee Inspections are due and the grass needs to be cut. 4. Will work with GOHSEP on repairing Reach 2 Levee Alignment and other levees as approved by FEMA.  5. Orange Street Pump Station bids were received and only one person bid on the job. The budget was 1.3 million and the bid came is at 2.5 million. Will go through the bid package and see what can be changed to help keep the bids at budget. 6. Working with Cox to install the drainage gates and levees to help with tidal flooding. Problems arose but we are working on it.
6. Need to set up a meeting with Facility and Planning to speak about the Capital Outlay Project.

Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission addressed the board and gave the following report: The port office was bid out and one contractor submitted a bid and now he has backed out due to health reasons. We will have to reevaluate this project. The bids for the pier and bulkhead project came in overbudget and will have to re do the bids also. We have been getting demands to increase our AOC farms and are working on expanding them. Bayou Rigaud is currently being dredged.
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 10:45 a.m.
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